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Schultz named superintendent
Dr. Robert K. Schultz was named Lower Dauphin’s fifth superintendent of 
schools by the school board on November 20. His starting date will be sometime 
in the beginning of 2018.

Dr. Schultz is currently superintendent of the Tulpehocken Area School District 
in Berks County, a position he has held for the past three years. Prior to that 
he was assistant superintendent and assistant to the superintendent in Lower 
Dauphin for six years. He was also middle school principal from 2003 to 2008. 

He listed four goals for his first year as Lower Dauphin’s superintendent:
•  He wants to gather information and have conversations with different 
stakeholder groups (students, staff, parents and community members) and 
take an inventory of where Lower Dauphin is as a district.
•  He plans to build upon the strengths of the district. There are many great 
things happening at Lower Dauphin and he plans to support the current 
initiatives while keeping an eye on academic excellence, which he called 
the district’s core mission.

Superintendent

Lower Dauphin Web address: www.ldsd.org

Message

One of the 
hallmarks of this 
school district 
is the close 
relationship 
between our 
students and 
our community.

Sherri L. Smith, Ed.D

Dr. Robert Schultz addresses the community at a meeting in October.
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It’s a time of transition here in Lower 
Dauphin. We’re a third of the way 
through our school year and our 

students have transitioned into their new 
classes. It’s also a 
time of transition 
for our new 
teachers, new 
administrators and 
me personally as 
I will be leaving 
the district in 
January and Dr. 
Robert Schultz 
will assume the 
superintendency.

We’re off to a great start this year. Our 
students celebrated Veterans Day and 
fire prevention month by bringing in 
community members to create authentic 
learning experiences. Our community 
and schools celebrated Homecoming with 
the crowning of the King and Queen and 
recognizing five community members for 
their contributions to Lower Dauphin. One 
of the hallmarks of this school district is 
the close relationship between our students 
and our community. I am always gratified 
to see the way our community embraces our 
schools and assists our students.

As I leave this district after 18 years, 15 as 
superintendent, that is a legacy I am proud 
to have supported and to pass on. Serving 
Lower Dauphin has been the honor of a 
lifetime.

With Falcon Pride,

Sherri L. Smith, Ed.D.
Superintendent

Continued on Page 2
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Schultz:  
Familiar face 
to be LD’s fifth
superintendent

“Let me win. But if I cannot win, let me 
be brave in the attempt.” This is the motto 
of Special Olympics athletes, and that 
bravery was on display in October at East 
Pennsboro High School. 

Lower Dauphin sent 56 athletes to compete 
in the annual track & field games. They 
were accompanied by 136 buddies – high 
school students who helped the athletes 
navigate their day and cheer them to 
victory or to their valiant attempt. 

As senior buddy Clay Spencer explained, 
“I get a lot out of going to Special 
Olympics to support and cheer on my 
fellow friends and athletes. It’s a great joy 
to assist and encourage these athletes.”

•  He expects to establish a 
strong community presence by 
attending concerts, sporting 
events and being visible and 
then building relationships and 
partnerships in the community 
at large.
•  Finally, he plans to maintain 
effective communications with 
the community and staff in the 
district. Doing this will allow 
all stakeholders to understand 
their schools’ operations and 
accomplishments.

“During my previous time here I 
had the opportunity to work with 
great students, supportive parents 
who were involved in the education 
of their children and a community 
that truly supports the district and 
takes pride in their schools,” he 
said. 

“I worked with an outstanding 
group of educators and with a 
board of school directors that 
had and still has great vision 
and that understands what a 
quality education system can 
do for individuals and for the 
community.”

State standardized test scores, building ratings released

Special athletes 
compete in fall games

Above, high jumper Kodi Legg competes in the games at East Pennsboro. Below, 
Drew Mondi congratulates Janessa Joseph after her race.

Lower Dauphin received its annual report from the state 
Department of Education regarding its students’ performance on 
standardized tests from spring 2017. 

When looking at the achievement of students on the 
Pennsylvania System of School Assessment and Keystone Exam 
tests, every Lower Dauphin school continued to exceed the state 
average. 

Superintendent Sherri Smith said the district will not focus 
on the overall score of the School Performance Profiles (SPP) 
as the measures for these results will be changing under new 
regulations. “At Governor Wolf’s direction and under Secretary 
Rivera’s leadership, the department launched an extensive 
outreach strategy to engage education stakeholders on how to 
make the SPP a more holistic measurement tool for schools and 

communities,” she explained. “A change to the reporting of 
results is anticipated for the 2018 PSSA/Keystone testing.”

The district’s scores in English/language arts (ELA) in grades 
3-5 were 76.3 percent advanced and proficient as compared 
with the state’s score of 61.7 percent. Middle school ELA 
scores were similarly 76 percent advanced and proficient 
compared with the state average of 61 percent. District math 
scores in grades 3-5 were 67 percent advanced and proficient 
compared with the state average of 48.4 percent. The middle 
school’s scores in math for grades 6-8 were 50 percent 
advanced and proficient compared with 43 percent at the state. 
At the high school, performance in the three subjects tested by 
the Keystone Exam were 84 percent advanced and proficient 
in Algebra, 78 percent in biology and 87 percent in literature – 
compared with the state averages of 66, 63, and 73 percent. 

Continued from Page 1
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LD Alumni Association honors five

Patti Krow, Tim Bartholomew, Kurt 
Stoner and Sally Zaino received awards 
October 27. 

Lower Dauphin Alumni Association honored five community members for 
contributions to the district and community during the homecoming football game.

This year’s honorees include: Timothy Bartholomew, Class of 1976, who was 
recognized for his continuing service with the Lower Dauphin School District’s Camp 
Hebron outdoor education program for fifth-graders; Patricia Hall Krow, Class of 
1973, who was recognized for her years (past and ongoing) of commitment to the 
community; Dr. Kirk (Wade) Seibert, Class of 1965, who was recognized for his 
devotion to the many endeavors of the alumni association; Kurt Stoner, Class of 1985, 
who was recognized for entrepreneurship and the national recognition and success of 
Stoner Graphics; and Sally Zaino, community member, who was recognized as one of 
the original founders of the Manada Conservancy and her many years of stewardship of 
the area’s watersheds, forests, and fields.

King, Queen 
crowned at 
Homecoming
Connor Buggy and Meredith 
Atkins were named Homecoming 
King and Queen during the 
high school’s annual festivities. 
Connor is the son of Ken and 
Deb Buggy. Meredith is the 
daughter of Ken and Amy Atkins.

The Lower Dauphin Board of 
School Directors appointed high 
school junior Cassandra McIntire to 
serve as Associate Student School 
Board Representative. She will 
serve beside high school senior 
Alexandra Sassaman, who returns 
for a second year as student school 
board representative.

Cassie is the daughter of Steve and 
Shelly McIntire. She is a member 
of the softball team, band and 
participates in Student Council and 
the Volunteen club. 

Allie, the daughter of David and 
Lynn Sassaman, is a member of the 
cross country and lacrosse teams. 
She plays violin in the orchestra 
and is a two year-member of the 
Young Republicans.

School board 
appoints students

Secretary Sharon Hagy 
administers the oath to Cassie.

Schools honor
veterans’ service
Veterans were honored across the 
district in ceremonies in our schools 
in November.

Many of the ceremonies featured 
a guest speaker who explained 
the meaning of Veterans Day and 
the importance of service both in 
the military and in civilian life. 
There were patriotic music and flag 
ceremonies as well. 

At the high school, veterans visited for a 
few hours and met with small groups of 
students in the school library. This format 
allowed students to interact and learn 
from these living history sources – from 
World War II through conflicts in Korea, 
Vietnam, the Cold War and the current 
War on Terror. 
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Second-graders learn about butterflies

	 Ap

Two honored by 
Merit Scholar 
program

 

Senior Abigail 
Mauger was 
recently 
confirmed as 
a Semifinalist 
in the National 
Merit Scholarship 
Program. Abbie 
is the daughter 
of Elizabeth and 
David Mauger. 
She is a four-year 
member of the 
orchestra, playing 
the viola. 

As a National 
Merit 
Semifinalist, she 
is one of 16,000 
students selected for their scores 
on the PSAT among the 1.6 million 
taking the test. Her next step will 
be advancing to the National 
Merit Finalist level which will be 
announced in the spring.

Rory Klingensmith was named 
a Commended Student in the 
National Merit Scholarship 
Program. The daughter of Jennifer 
and Donald Klingensmith, she is 
captain and a four-year member of 
the girls soccer team and she is also 
a four-year member of the track 
& field team. Rory is a four-year 
member of the orchestra, playing 
the cello. As a commended student, 
she was one of she is one of 34,000 
students selected for their scores on 
the PSAT. 

“Both these young ladies represent 
the best qualities of Falcon PRIDE 
– perseverance, respect, integrity, 
discipline and excellence,” said 
Justin Hanula, school principal. 
“We are very proud of their 
achievement in the National Merit 
Scholarship program and look 
forward to continued successes for 
each of them.”

Above, Reyna Garcia, Lauren Udelhoven, 
Abigail Kaschak watch as a caterpillar 
munches on some milkweed. At right, Ava 
Angelo watches as the monarch butterfly 
gets ready to take flight.

“Proboscis!” two dozen second-graders at Nye Elementary School shouted with glee 
when asked how butterflies drink nectar. It might be their favorite word they’ve learned 
this school year – knowledge gained through a six-week unit on caterpillars and 
butterflies. Though it’s not going to appear on the state tests they’ll take next year, this 
kind of hands-on lesson is something they’ll remember forever.

The unit started when they arrived in their classrooms in August. Butterflies and 
caterpillars decorated the three Nye Elementary School second-grade classrooms. 
In each room was a mesh tent with milkweed leaves, which is the preferred food of 
monarch butterfly caterpillars. Teachers Carol Gallerizzo, Paula McCreary, and Maria 
Shaffer had to make frequent trips to their secret milkweed patch to keep their crawly 
visitors’ bellies filled.

There was great excitement when the eggs hatched and the caterpillars, each the size 
of a grain of rice, began to munch on the leaves and grow. “I liked how much the baby 
caterpillar changes,” explained second-grader Remington Eisenhour.

Then it was time for the pupa stage when the caterpillars form the chrysalis, which 
according to second-graders is not the same as a cocoon, to begin their transformation. 

“My favorite thing about butterflies is the evolution. The evolution is egg, caterpillar, 
pupa, adult and that’s it!” said second-grader Declan Miller.

When the butterflies emerge, it’s an all-grade activity to release them into the 
Hummelstown skies to the farewell waves of their second-grade friends. “My favorite 
part was when we saw them flying and one landed on my hand and we watched it,” said 
second-grader Matty Pavlick.

Memories from second-grade that will last a lifetime. 

Rory
Klingensmith

Abbie Mauger
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The high school fall play “The Pink Panther Strikes Again!” delighted audiences with its farcical action, word play and 
outrageous accents. It featured Wolfgar Ramsey, Matthew Little, Larry Sausnight, Collin Stamey, Chiara Meyers, Olivia 
Meyers, Madi Miduri, Brook Dresher and Brayden Harris, among others. 
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Web http://www.ldsd.org
Your first source for school closings and school news

LD bands join together for night of  music
Halftime of the Lower Dauphin-Red Land football game on September 29 featured hundreds 
of students performing music to the delight of the crowd. 

About 85 fifth-graders from all five Lower Dauphin elementary schools joined together in 
the annual Mass Band Night at Hersheypark Stadium to perform “Slip Slide,” a song written 
by retired LD music teacher Jim Neidinger. Preparing the students for their performance 
were music teachers Jessica O’Donnell, Jessica Zampelli and Jason Irvin.

The high school and middle school bands then took the field with a performance of Justin 
Timberlake’s hit song “Can’t Stop the Feeling.” These combined bands featured over 
280 musicians under the leadership of high school drum majors Shontonel Dillon and 
Shea Sarsfield. Student leaders include Erin Bell and Mel Salli, flute; Emilie Goss and 
Emily Scholfield, clarinet; Lizzy Scipione and Dan Little, saxophone; James Rodgers 
and KC Truesdell, trumpet; Keely Schrum, mellophones Ian Bruce and Colin Yohn, low 
brass; Ian Tonkin and Alli Kreider, percussion; Mackenzie Pell, Shannon McCreary, and 
Erynne DeLano, color guard. Band directors are Keith Richardson, high school, and Greg 
Hutchison, middle school.

After this performance, the high school marching band took the field alone to present 
some selections from its fall show “Classical Chaos” which uses popular themes from 
classical music and splices them together in new, original, and exciting ways. For example, 
Movement I introduces Mozart’s “Minuet in G.” Movement II begins the chaos with 
interjections of Bach and Strauss. The finale is a duel between Beethoven’s Fifth Symphony 
and the percussion section.

Firefighters
teach students
Firefighters from Lower Dauphin’s 
five fire companies visited our 
elementary schools in October 
during Fire Prevention Week. 

Their message was to teach 
students what to do should there 
be a fire in their homes and the 
importance of having a family 
evacuation plan. In addition, they 
demonstrated their equipment and 
gear for the students.

Band students in grades 5-12 performed together in the annual Mass Band Night.

Londonderry  Twp. and 
Hummelstown volunteer 
firefighters speak to 
elementary students.
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Lower Dauphin welcomes new staff  members
Kristen Ault

Grade 3
Nye Elementary

Miss Ault was a long-term substitute 
at Lower Dauphin last year and 
also taught at Gravel Hill Christian 
Childcare Center. She earned her 
bachelor’s degree from Lebanon 
Valley College. She hopes “to provide 
a customized learning experience 
for each of my students that meets 
their physical, social, emotional and 
cognitive needs.”

Stephanie Balak

Learning Support
South Hanover
Elementary

Mrs. Balak comes to Lower Dauphin 
with more than three years teaching 
learning support classes in various 
school districts. She earned her 
bachelor’s degree from Millersville 
University. She hopes to “learn and 
grow in the special education field and 
have a lasting effect on my students.”

Candice Brenner

Guidance Counselor
Nye Elementary

Miss Brenner earned both her master’s 
degree and bachelor’s degree from 
West Chester University. She comes 
to Lower Dauphin after serving as 
a long-term substitute in the Wilson 
School District and the Red Lion 
Area School District. She hopes “to 
be a presence in every student’s life at 
Nye and to create change in a positive 
environment.”

Karrine Brooks

Grade 2
South Hanover
Elementary

Mrs. Brooks previously taught for nine 
years in the West Shore School District 
in kindergaerten. She earned her 
bachelor’s and master’s degrees from 
Millersville University. She hopes to 
“show kids that school can be fun and 
exciting. I want to be an educator that 
makes a huge positive impact.”

Shelli Calzadilla

Grade 4
East Hanover
Elementary

Ms. Calzadilla taught at the John B. 
Stetson Charter School in Philadelphia 
for three years and in Virginia for 
two years prior to coming to Lower 
Dauphin. She earned her bachelor’s 
degree from George Mason University 
and her teaching certificate from 
Temple. She earned her master’s at 
California University of Pennsylvania. 
She hopes “to hone my craft in all 
things fourth grade and enjoy my new 
students.”

Kristen Cibak

Learning Support
South Hanover
Elementary

Ms. Cibak taught in a preschool 
early intervention classroom for the 
Lebanon-Lancaster Intermediate Unit 
before coming to Lower Dauphin. 
She earned both her master’s and 
bachelor’s degrees from the University 
of Pittsburgh. She hopes to “create a 
classroom community where students 
feel safe, respected and able to achieve 
success.”

Brittany Gozur

Family & Consumer 
Science
High School

Ms. Gozur comes to Lower Dauphin 
after teaching in the Centennial School 
District. She earned her master’s 
degree from Arcadia University and 
her bachelor’s degree from IUP. She 
hopes to “help students learn life 
skills, pursue dreams and accomplish 
future goals.”

Annalei Grant

Grade 3
Conewago
Elementary

Miss Grant is serving as a long-term 
substitute after working as a preschool 
teacher at Saint Joan of Arc School in 
Hershey. She earned her bachelor’s 
degree from Kutztown University. She 
hopes “to inspire as many students as 
possible to be the best they can be.”

Kendra Dion

Nurse
Conewago
Elementary

Mrs. Dion earned her bachelor’s 
degree in nursing from Penn State and 
also obtained a master’s of education 
from Penn State. She comes to Lower 
Dauphin after serving as a nurse at the 
Penn State Hershey Medical Center 
and as a childbirth educator. She hopes 
to “keep the kids healthy and safe as 
they pursue their education.”
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Jamie Grunden

Occupational
Therapist
District-wide

Dr. Grunden comes to Lower Dauphin 
after 12 years at Cumberland Valley 
School District. She earned her 
doctorate in occupational therapy from 
Virginia Commonwealth University 
and holds a master’s degree from 
Shenandoah University and a bachelor’s 
from the University of Scranton. She 
hopes to “support LD initiatives and 
build a rapport with teachers, students, 
staff and families.”

Garrett Harner

Kindergarten
South Hanover
Elementary

Mr. Harner is a long-term substitute 
at South Hanover Elementary School. 
A Lower Dauphin graduate, he earned 
his bachelor’s degree from Penn State. 
He hopes “to be the kind of teacher I 
had growing up at Lower Dauphin and 
wants to help students have a similar 
experience.”

Leah Hollinger

Health & 
Physical Ed.
Londonderry/Nye
Elementary

Mrs. Hollinger taught health and 
physical education at Lafayette 
Elementary School in the School 
District of Lancaster for the past four 
years and holds a bachelor’s degree 
from Lancaster Bible College. She 
hopes to “motivate students to live a 
healthy and active lifestyle.”

Jason Irvin

Music
Nye Elementary

Mr. Irvin is serving as a long-term 
substitute at Nye Elementary School. 
A resident of Conewago Township, he 
earned his master’s degree in music 
education from West Chester University 
and has previously taught in the West 
Shore School District. He hopes to 
“share my love and passion for music 
and continue the proud tradition of 
the music program at Nye Elementary 
School.”

Amy James

Grade 4
East Hanover
Elementary

Mrs. James will be a long-term 
substitute in fourth grade. She earned 
her bachelor’s degree in elementary 
education and behavioral management 
from Elizabethtown College. She 
previously worked as a substitute 
teacher in Selinsgrove School District 
and as a kindergarten teacher at The 
Children’s Garden. She hopes to 
“help my students to become life-long 
learners and problem-solvers.”

Natalie Kandingo

Grade 3
Londonderry
Elementary

Miss Kadingo served as a long-term 
substitute in third grade last year prior 
to obtaining a full-time position. She 
earned her bachelor’s degree from Penn 
State in early childhood education. She 
hopes “to continue to grow and learn 
more as an educator, become more 
involved in the district and make an 
impact with my students.”

Jamie Ketty

Grade 3
Nye Elementary

Mrs. Ketty returns to the Lower 
Dauphin classroom after a 10-year 
break. She previously taught at 
Londonderry Elementary School from 
2005-2007. She holds a bachelor’s 
degree from Penn State in elementary 
education. She hopes to “inspire my 
students and foster within them a love 
of learning.”

Justine Hilbert

Grade 5
Nye Elementary

Miss Hilbert will be a long-term 
substitute at Nye Elementary School 
and earned her bachelor’s degree from 
Millersville University. She hopes “for 
all of my students to not only progress 
academically but to learn more 
about themselves and how they can 
contribute to today’s every-changing 
world.”

Elaine Gross

Learning Support
Nye Elementary

Miss Gross is a Lower Dauphin 
graduate, earned her bachelor’s degree 
from Lebanon Valley College and was 
a student-teacher in fourth grade and in 
learning support classrooms. She says 
she hopes “to help students succeed 
and instill a love of learning from a 
young age.”
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Emma Klimowicz

Music
South/East Hanover
Elementary

Mrs. Klimowicz comes to Lower 
Dauphin after serving as orchestra 
director and instrumental music teacher 
at Lancaster Mennonite School for 
grades 4-12. She earned her bachelor’s 
degree in music from Millersville 
University. She hopes to “engage all 
students and our school community 
with the knowledge and enjoyment of 
music and the performing arts.”

Matthew Kurtz

Technology Ed.
High School

Mr. Kurtz earned his bachelor’s degree 
from Millersville University. He 
previously taught in the Shippensburg 
Area School District and worked as 
a computer technician in the Derry 
Township School District. He hopes 
to “develop modern technology 
education courses that encourage 
students to problem solve and think of 
creative solutions.” 

Heather Lee

Librarian
South/East Hanover
Elementary

Miss Lee will serve as a long-term 
substitute at South Hanover and 
East Hanover Elementary Schools. 
She earned her bachelor’s degree 
from Shippensburg University and 
taught courses at Wilson College and 
Harrisburg Community College. She 
hopes to “learn with my students to best 
serve our students and their families.”

Kari Ann Lorditch

Grade 4
South Hanover
Elementary

Mrs. Lorditch comes to Lower Dauphin 
after teaching fourth grade for 10 
years in Mechanicsburg. She holds a 
master’s degree from Wilkes University 
and a bachelor’s degree in elementary 
education from Shippensburg 
University. She hopes to “join and 
contribute to a community of learners, 
dreamers and doers at South Hanover.”

Stephanie Maurer

Mathematics
High School

Ms. Mauer is a Lower Dauphin 
graduate and earned her bachelor’s 
degree in mathematics from George 
Mason University. She hopes “to grow 
as an educator – along with being 
an outstanding role model for my 
students.”

Jesus Moreno

Grade 5
Londonderry
Elementary

Mr. Moreno will serve as a long-term 
substitute at Londonderry Elementary 
School. He has previous experience 
at Steelton-Highspire Senior/Junior 
High School. He earned his bachelor’s 
degree from Penn State. He hopes to 
“have a fun and positive educational 
impact on our fifth-graders this year.”

Tricia Mosner

Grade 4
Nye Elementary

Ms. Mosner taught for several years 
in the Midwest after earning her 
bachelor’s degree from the University 
of Iowa and her master’s from Barat 
College. Last year she taught third 
grade in Manheim Township. She 
says she looks forward “to finding the 
potential that lies within the future 
leaders of Lower Dauphin.”

Matthew Klein

Grade 6
Middle School

Mr. Klein taught for three years in the 
School District of Lancaster and another 
two in Indiana prior to coming to Lower 
Dauphin. He earned his bachelor’s 
degree from Millersville. He hopes to 
“build a strong science classroom in the 
middle school.”

Morgan King

English
High School

Miss King will serve as a long-term 
substitute at the high school. She 
earned her bachelor’s degree from 
Elizabethtown College and was a 
student teacher at the high school as 
part of her program. She served as 
a substitute at Spring Grove High 
School. She hopes to “help students 
learn and grow as individuals.”
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Board names three 
new administrators
In September the school board named Dan 
Berra pupil services director, replacing Dr. 
Andrew McCrea. Mr. Berra has been with 
the district since 2003, serving for the past 
nine years as middle school principal. Prior 
to that, he held positions as high school 
assistant principal and middle school dean 
of students. He taught math and computer 
science at the high school for three years 
before joining the administration. 

In October, the board named Jill A. Freedman as middle school principal. Ms. Freedman had been an assistant principal at Lower 
Dauphin High School, a position she has held since 2014. She came to Lower Dauphin in 2005 as a middle school science teacher. 

The board then named Stephanie Vaughn to replace Ms. Freedman as high school assistant principal. Mrs. Vaughn was an eighth-grade 
math teacher and department coordinator in the Palmyra Area School District. She holds a master’s degree in teaching and curriculum 
and earned her principal’s certification at Penn State. She earned her bachelor’s degree from Shippensburg University.

Bryan Pyle, II

Grade 3
Conewago
Elementary

Mr. Pyle earned his bachelor’s degree 
from Juniata College where he also 
taught in the college’s early childhood 
education center. He hopes to “provide 
my students the best elementary 
experience that I’m able.”

Samantha Scheller

Grade 3
South Hanover
Elementary

Miss Scheller was previously a long-
term substitute with Lower Dauphin 
and is an LD graduate. She earned her 
bachelor’s degree from Millesrville 
University. She hopes “to build positive 
relationships with my students and the 
staff.”

Abby Spanos

Learning Support
South Hanover
Elementary

Miss Spanos is a Lower Dauphin 
graduate and earned her bachelor’s 
degree from Millersville University. 
She has served as a substitute in Lower 
Dauphin prior to being hired fulltime. 
She says “as an alum, I am so excited 
to give back to the district and help 
shape the next generation of Falcons.”

Nikki Upham

Mathematics
High School

Mrs. Upham earned her bachelor’s 
degree at Elmira College and her 
master’s degree at Ithaca College. 
She comes to Lower Dauphin after 
teaching for two years at CD East 
High School. She hopes to “inspire 
my students and help to kindle their 
passion for lifelong learning.”

Samantha Young

Biology
High School

Miss Young is a Lower Dauphin 
graduate and earned her bachelor’s 
degree at Lebanon Valley College. Her 
previous teaching experience includes 
stints in Alaska, Maryland and the West 
Shore School District. She says she 
hopes to “spark students’ desire to learn,  
and inspire them to become better 
learners and listeners.”

Stephanie VaughnJill A. FreedmanDaniel Berra

Deidre Peiffer

Grade 1
East Hanover
Elementary

Miss Peiffer is serving as a long-
term substitute in first grade and was 
also a long-term substitute in third 
grade at East Hanover. She also was 
a substitute in the Wilson School 
District and the Tulpehocken School 
District. She earned her bachelor’s 
degree from Penn State and hopes to 
“instill the love of lifelong learning in 
my students.”
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Lower Dauphin High School’s 284 members of the Class of 2017 participated in Commencement at the Giant Center on 
June 8. Sam Rothermel was valedictorian and Emma Durantine was salutatorian. From the class, 151 will attend four-
year colleges; 55 will attend community colleges, technical schools, trade schools or apprenticeship programs, and 11 
will serve in the armed forces.
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8	 End of 2nd Trimester	
	 (Elementary)
	
28	 Inservice Day 
	 - 3rd Snow Make-up

29	 Schools Closed
	
30	 Schools Closed
 


